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Sow a Seed, Reap a Garden! 

 

In June the Woman’s Club of St. Matthews held its annual 

Open House where all folks in the community are welcome to 

come and see how the woman’s club has grown and the boun-

ty it produces.  Naturally, our club members invite women from 

all walks to attend, who bring with them an abundance of life 

experiences. It is our hope that these women will find seeds of 

common interest with our members and choose to join us in 

our mission to nurture and serve our community; all awhile 

growing in personal knowledge and experiencing fun times to-

gether.   

We are so delighted to say that the Woman’s Club of St. Mat-

thews is relishing in the fruits of our labor with the addition of 

seven new members. It is our hope that as we serve along side 

of each other, that we cultivate new and lasting friendships.  

A number of seeds that we have planted in our welcome gar-

den have not completely blossomed, so it is with promising an-

ticipation that additional women, who will be fruitful in member-

ship, join us as we share life and community together.  

 

Mary Jo Nay, President 

Woman’s Club of St. Matthews 

 

 

 



3 

DATES TO REMEMBER FOR 2017-2018: 

August 15   Ads & articles due for state magazine 

     To magazine@gfwcky.com 

September 1   Newsletter information due to  

     newsletter@gfwcky.com 

September-October  Fall District Meetings 

October 1   District Dues to Governor due 

     $0.75 per member 

October 11   Room Reservations due for SER 

November 1   State Dues to GFWC Kentucky Headquarters 

    Dues and Contribution Sheets Due along with List of Current Members 

    Nomination Forms for 2018-2020 Executive Committee 

    Bylaw Changes to be considered for the 2018 Convention body 

    Resolution suggestions due for consideration during the 2018 Convention  

November 2-5   SER – hostesses, GFWC Kentucky Hebron, KY 

     More information later! 

December 1   Newsletter information due to  

     newsletter@gfwcky.com 

December 6   GFWC Kentucky Holiday Open House Frankfort 1-3 pm  

January 15   Ads & articles due for state magazine 

     To magazine@gfwcky.com 

February 1   Reports due – Statistical Sheets, individual areas and narratives 

    LEADS Nominations due  

February 26   Newsletter information due to  

     newsletter@gfwcky.com 
March 1   CIP Award Nominations due to Headquarters 

Ads & articles due for state magazine – will contain nominees for office/bylaw 

changes and resolutions 

     Send to magazine@gfwcky.com 

 

mailto:newsletter@gfwcky.com
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Celebrating 70 Years of Service 
 

The Jackson Woman’s Club was founded in September 1947 and is cel-
ebrating 70 years of service in 2017!  Pictured are Grace Herald (left) 
and Maureen Davidson (right), 50 year members of JWC.  At 
the September club meeting, both were asked about their 
fondest memories of the club over the 50 year span and unan-
imously agreed that the consistent level of community service 
and leadership meant the most to them.  “Throughout the 
years, the Jackson Woman’s Club has diligently continued in 
its founding tradition of striving for community improvement by 
implementing worthwhile projects and activities.” 
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Hello everyone! 

Since our last newsletter you have all probably been relaxing, vacationing 

and enjoying the warm weather.  Well, mostly it’s been warm.  I can’t figure 

the weather out this year.  Seems we have had a lot of rain.   

Somewhere I read, “Without rain, nothing grows”.  So, just keep thinking of 

the flowers blooming and smile when it rains out your picnic, parade, etc.! 

OK, enough small talk.  I read an article in my local paper and thought 

some of us could help with this!  The Kentucky Department of Fish and 

Wildlife Resources is calling on citizens to help with a simple survey of wild 

turkeys this summer.  Do you ever see wild turkeys?  They visit my yard oc-

casionally or cross my driveway.  They’re not flashy but I like them.  

During July and August whenever you see wild turkey hens, poults (which 

from the article must be “kids”) or gobblers, you record your observations 

and then send it in to the Department so they can compile the data into a 

statewide index that gauges the summer’s turkey hatch, which helps assess 

population levels.  This provides valuable information for the Department’s 

turkey management program.   

Hopefully a survey copy is included in this newsletter.  So, go out there and 

count turkeys!! (In case Joyce doesn’t have space to include the actual sur-

vey, here’s the information to find it on line at the KY Fish and Wildlife web-

site:  go to “fw.ky.gov” and search under key words “turkey survey”.) 

Until next newsletter, 

Happy Conserving, 

Gay Nell and Brooke 

gconley08@gmail.com  606-524-9990 

bbstrong@barbourville.com  606-627-0792 

mailto:gconley08@gmail.com
mailto:bbstrong@barbourville.com
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Greetings from your Director of Junior Clubs, Preshus Howard! 

I hope everyone is enjoying their summer and this crazy Kentucky weather! The 2017 GFWC Annu-
al Convention was super-HOT in California with lots of fun and learning. I am proud to say that 
GFWC Kentucky Juniors were recognized for Junior Membership Increase and our GFWC Benton 
Juniorette Club received a certificate of participation. GFWC Kentucky also received Third Place for 
2016-2017 Top March for Babies State from March of Dimes. Great job ladies and please keep up 
the excellent work! I was humbled by the recognition of receiving Platinum Level for the 2016 Mil-
lie Crom Award for Excellence in Junior State Leadership. This could not have been accomplished 
without the great work that all of our Juniors, Juniorettes, and Generals do for our Junior Special 
Programs. Our Kentucky ladies truly are hardworking and fabulous!! 

I am looking forward to attending meetings with all of our Junior Clubs and seeing what great plans 

they have going on within their clubs this year. Also, I will see you all at our Fall Districts that will 

be here before we know it. Thank you ladies for a great year and looking forward to see what won-

derful things you all come up with this year.  

COMMUNITY IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM 

 

For those clubs completing a Community Improvement project with plans to enter it in the GFWC KY competition, it is time 
to start preparing your entry for submittal.   The Community Improvement Program (CIP), a 2-year program, must be accom-
plished during the program period, which is January 1, 2016 through December 31, 2017.  Entries are due March 1, 2018. 

 

All information needed to complete your entry is on the gfwc.org website in the 2016-2018 GFWC Club Manual in the 
Awards, Contests, and Grants section. If you have any questions, please contact Donna Vaughan, GFWC KY Community 
Improvement Program Chairman at donnav@twc.com. 

 

Send entries directly to Donna by March 1, 2018. 

 

Donna Vaughan, GFWC KY CIP Chairman 

211 Fox Chase Circle 

Madisonville, KY  42431 

 

 

mailto:donnav@twc.com
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COMMUNITY IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM 

 

 

 

For those clubs completing a Community Improvement project with plans to enter it in the GFWC KY competition, it is time to 
start preparing your entry for submittal.   The Community Improvement Program (CIP), a 2-year program, must be accom-
plished during the program period, which is January 1, 2016 through December 31, 2017.  Entries are due March 1, 2018. 

 

All information needed to complete your entry is on the gfwc.org website in the 2016-2018 GFWC Club Manual in the 
Awards, Contests, and Grants section. If you have any questions, please contact Donna Vaughan, GFWC KY Community 
Improvement Program Chairman at donnav@twc.com. 

 

Send entries directly to Donna by March 1, 2018. 

 

Donna Vaughan, GFWC KY CIP Chairman 

211 Fox Chase Circle 

Madisonville, KY  42431 

 

mailto:donnav@twc.com
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Woman’s Club of St. Matthews enjoyed some Kentucky favorites. 

 

Members of the Louisville Dulcimer Society (LDS) gave an outstanding performance and his-

torical overview at the Women’s Club of St. Matthews (WCSM) Arts Program on September 

25th.  

 

More than 25 WCSM members thoroughly enjoyed an hour of education and entertainment 

from the 10-member LDS all-volunteer group. Ms. Janey Robertson, charter member and his-

torian of the LDS led the group in several folk tune favorites and briefly shared the group’s his-

tory as well as a brief description and overview of the instruments present at the event. 

 

“The Louisville Dulcimer Society is dedicated to the preservation of traditional American folk 

music and the mountain or Appalachian dulcimer. While the focus of the society is the moun-

tain dulcimer, the group also welcomes other traditional acoustic instruments. The group cur-

rently includes hammered dulcimer, fiddle, banjo, guitar, pennywhistle, washtub bass and oth-

ers.” (from the LDS website) 

 

Since the Dulcimer is the official Kentucky state instrument, Arts Program Chairwoman Sandy 

Iacocca  was curious to learn more about the dulcimer, as well as the LDS and knew that other 

club women would appreciate the same goals. Following the program, Kentucky favorite food 

samplings were provided to everyone in attendance. On the menu was Burgoo,Vidalia onion 
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Happy September! 

Did you see any turkeys?  If you remember July’s newsletter, I thought we could count wild turkeys for the Ken-

tucky Department of Fish and Wildlife Resources.  Well, since that time I have seen zero turkeys!  Hope they’re 

still out there, just in hiding.   

Did you catch the Eclipse?  I wasn’t in the “totality zone” but did watch.  Never got dark here, but my dusk to dawn 

lights did come on for a minute or two.  Actually, here, if you were inside and not paying attention, you might have 

not even noticed the Eclipse.  That is true with a lot of natural “stuff”.  We need to get out more and enjoy Mother 

Nature. 

Now we can recycle our Eclipse glasses!  Astronomers With Out Borders, a small non-profit is accepting Eclipse 
glasses to send to South America and Asia for eclipses in 2019.  They will donate them to schools and other insti-
tutions where the glasses may not be available.  You can mail them in or drop off at a collection center.  If you go 
to www.astronomerswithoutborders.org and click on “Eclipse Glasses Donation Program”, you can get more infor-
mation.  There are at least 15 collection centers in Kentucky.  
On another note, be sure to read the August 31 issue of GFWC’s News and Notes.  There’s an article about the 

Texas floods and how you can help through GFWC Texas. 

Fall will arrive this month.  Get out and enjoy the woods and our natural wonders.  (Just remember to wear some-

thing orange in the woods because deer season (bow) starts today.)  Plant a tree. Make your own little spot in 

Kentucky more beautiful! 

Until next newsletter, 

Happy Conserving, 

Gay Nell and Brooke 

gconley08@gmail.com  606-523-1725 
bbstrong@barbourville.com  606-627-0792 

Hello GFWC Kentucky!! 

Don’t forget to mark your calendars now for the 2017 GFWC Juniors’ Special Program Ad-

vocates for Children Week to be held Sunday, October 23 to Saturday, October 28, 2017.  

Don’t forget to take plenty of pictures of your clubwomen in action and what you are doing.   

Since the Carnival was such a big hit at State Convention, we have decided to do it again to 

raise money for St. Jude.  I encourage all clubs to come up with a game to help raise lots of 

“funds” for St. Jude.  I look forward to sharing more with each of you as I attend the Fall 

Conferences over the upcoming months and hope to see everyone at SER in November. 

Keep an eye out for information in the GFWC Kentucky Newsletter and website about any 

information on the Junior Special Projects.  If you have any questions or would like more 

information, please don’t hesitate to email me at preshus.howard@yahoo.com. 

Preshus Howard 
GFWC Kentucky Director of Junior Club  

http://www.astronomerswithoutborders.org
mailto:gconley08@gmail.com
mailto:bbstrong@barbourville.com
mailto:preshus.howard@yahoo.com
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